
Milford Wind Corridor Phase I, LLC 

March 26, 2009 

Commission Chairman Ted Boyer 
Commissioner Richard M. Campbell 
Commissioner Ron Allen 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84114 

Re: Permitting Update 
Milford Wind Corridor (Docket No. 08-2490-01) 

Dear Commissioners: 

On October 8, 2008, the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued 
its Report and Order in the above referenced docket (“Order”), granting Milford Wind 
Corridor Phase I, LLC (“Milford Wind”) a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity 
(“Certificate”).  Pursuant to the Order, Milford Wind hereby provides the Commission with 
the following information about the status of its permitting efforts, the construction schedule 
and the in-service dates for the certificated facilities. 

In previous submissions to the Commission, Milford Wind provided information 
about permits that were required (or potentially required) for Milford Wind to construct the 
wind farm and the power line interconnecting the wind farm to the switchyard at the 
Intermountain Power Project (the “Line”).  Given the Commission's ruling that only 
construction of the Line, and not the wind farm, would require the Certificate, and in light of 
the Order granting the Certificate, this update is limited to information about the status of the 
Line.  

As of the date of this letter, all material permits necessary for construction of the Line 
have been obtained, including the following: 

• BLM FONSI, Decision Record and Rights-of-Way  
• ACOE CWA Sec. 404 Fill Permit, Nationwide 12 (Utility Line Activities) 
• UDEQ, UPDES Construction Stormwater Permit 
• UDOT Highway Encroachment/Crossing Permits 
• Beaver County Conditional Use and Building Permits 
• Millard County Conditional Use and Building Permits 
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With the permits now in place, construction of the Line has commenced.  The 
information currently before the Commission gives a planned in-service date of March 31, 
2009.   After experiencing some measure of delay, however, and after a revision of Milford 
Wind’s contractual deadline for delivering power, Milford Wind now anticipates that the Line 
will be completed and in service by December 31, 2009.  

In accordance with the Order, Milford Wind will report any significant changes in the 
construction schedule or in-service date as that information becomes available to Milford 
Wind. 

If you have any questions about the content of this letter, please contact me.  

Very truly yours, 

Milford Wind Corridor Phase I, LLC 

/s/ 

Evelyn Lim, Secretary  

EL/cvd 
cc:  Michael Ginsberg 
  Phil Powlick 

 

 

 


